






Auditor General for Wales’ Audit Certificate and report 
I report in respect of my audit of the accounts under section 13 of the Act, whether any matters that come to my 
attention give cause for concern that relevant legislation and regulatory requirements have not been met. My audit has 
been conducted in accordance with guidance issued by the Auditor General for Wales.  

I certify that I have completed the audit of the Annual Return for the year ended 31 March 2020 of: 
 

Llanpumsaint Community Council 

Auditor General’s report 

Audit opinion – Unqualified  
On the basis of my review and subject to the matters and recommendations identified below, in my opinion no 
matters have come to my attention giving cause for concern that in any material respect, the information reported 
in this Annual Return: 
• has not been prepared in accordance with proper practices; 
• that relevant legislation and regulatory requirements have not been met; 
• is not consistent with the Council’s governance arrangements; and 
• that the Council does not have proper arrangements in place to secure economy, efficiency and 

effectiveness in its use of resources.   
 
Other matters arising and recommendations 
I draw the Council’s attention to the following matters and recommendations which do not affect my audit opinion 
but should be addressed by the body.  
 
Accounting Statement 
The comparative amounts for the 2018-19 financial year have been amended from those previously reported in 
the 2018-19 accounting statement. We recommend that where this is necessary, the Council annotates the 
comparative amounts as ‘Restated’. 
The Comparative amounts for the Statement of Balances (lines 8 to 11) have not been completed. We 
recommend that the Council checks the completeness of the accounting statement before approval.  
 
Negative responses in the Annual Governance Statement  
The Annual Governance Statement sets out the expected minimum standards for local councils. We draw your 
attention to the Annual Governance Statement whereby the Council has stated a negative response to multiple 
assertions. We recommend that the Council makes the necessary improvements to its arrangements to address 
the deficiencies it has identified, when the Council has stated a negative to response within the Annual 
Governance Statement the Council must make appropriate disclosures within the annual return as to why it has 
made the negative assertions.  
 
Action taken in response to the Auditor General’s report in the public interest 
The Auditor General made a series of recommendations to the Council in his report in the public interest dated 
October 2021. We note that the recommendation regarding publication of documents has not yet been fully 
implemented. We recommend that the Council reviews the information it publishes against the requirements of the 
Local Government (Democracy) (Wales) Act 2013. 
 
There are no further matters that I wish to draw to the Council’s attention.    
 

 

  
Richard Harries, Director, Audit Wales  
For and on behalf of the Auditor General for Wales  
 

Date: 13/10/2023 
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